

Horsley CoE (VA) Primary School
The Street
Horsley
Glos GL6 0PU
01453 833625

admin@horsley.gloucs.sch.uk www.horsley.gloucs.sch.uk

01 June 2020

Dear Parents,

We are looking forward to welcoming the Foxes back to school tomorrow (02.06.2020). This letter outlines a few basic points to make the transition back to school as smooth as possible.

• Until further notice, the children will be in for mornings only: 8:45am-12:15pm

## Things to bring to school:

- Please apply sun cream before coming to school as we will not be able to supervise with application
- Every children MUST have a named water bottle with them (which they can refill at school)
- Personal named hat (as we will not be able to share)
- Bring a piece of fruit from home for snack time (as a school, we encourage healthy snacks, so please no crisps/chocolate etc.)

NB. No toys/book bags to be brought into school

## General information:

- Reception children will form one social bubble. They will be using Foxes and Badgers classrooms to spread out and will take part in carpet sessions in 2 separate groups
- Use of an individual designated separate boys and girls toilet.
- As much outdoor learning as possible
- Soft furnishings will be removed from the classroom
- Resources will be limited to those least likely to facilitate transmission of germs (e.g. no play dough, etc.)
- Daily washing of play equipment undertaken
- Allocated carpet sitting space
- To limit the spread of germs no reading books will currently be sent home
- Children will come in through the gate as usual and be met by a teacher. Parents will not be permitted past the gate. Please give any messages to Mr Price or call the office, as teachers will not be able to stand and chat
- At the end of the day, please collect your child from the gate. We will let children go home with a
  parent/guardian only, unless you have contacted the office. Please remember one parent only when
  dropping off and collecting

It must be stressed, that we will try to make the day to day experience as normal as possible for all children in EYFS. In real terms, complete social distancing in EYFS is virtually impossible.

For those children who are yet to return, please give notice if you intend on sending your child back to school in the coming weeks. Please contact the school to make arrangements. If you are considering sending your child back on a Monday, then please let us know by Friday lunchtime beforehand.

Kind Regards,

Miss Kibble













